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Annual General Meeting of the 

Old College LT&CC: 

Wednesday 6th February 2013 at 7.45 pm 

at the Clubhouse

Present: there were 25 members present at the meeting.
Apologies for absence were received from: Rosie Allen, Catriona Lischka, Louise Michell, Jonathan Pearson, Maria Szekely, and Nigel Thorpe. 

1. Chairman’s Opening Remarks 

The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed members to the AGM. 
OC is now 127 years old and still thriving.  This evening’s AGM differs from past AGMs in that we are moving from OC’s old constitution to the new constitution, proposed by the GRIWG, reviewed and approved by the Main Committee, and crucially and convincingly endorsed by you the membership at that EGM held on 19th November 2013 attended by over 120 members.  

Significantly we are electing for the first time a Club Committee of 10 (two appointed) that replaces the Main Committee.  As well as adopting new Rules we have agreed to move from OC’s Bye-laws adopting instead a set of operational Policies, under separate Tennis and Croquet Committees.  For practical purposes we are electing posts for a new Tennis Committee, Croquet committee, and Tennis Juniors Committee which will be responsible for formulating and following Club Policies.
This is in some ways a Renaissance for OC. These changes provide a wonderful opportunity for the club to progress with enhanced governance, making decisions that reflect the many different views and needs of its membership, whilst maintaining that essential volunteer and team philosophy on which the Club has always relied.
Let us move to elections and setting up the Club Committee. 

2. Approval of Minutes of last AGM, 8th February 2012 and EGM 19th November 2012 and Matters Arising

The minutes of both meetings were agreed. There were no matters arising.  
3.  Rule Change
Resolution put forward by Governance and Rules Implementation Working Group

Amendment to the new Rules:  Subscriptions Cap wording

5.5.5  No increase from one year to the next in the annual subscription set for any particular class or category of member shall, without the prior approval of Members in a general meeting of the Club, be greater than the Subscription Cap. The Subscription Cap is the aggregate of 3% and the percentage increase (if any) in RPI over 12 months published for the immediately preceding September.

This resolution was voted in unanimously by the members present. 

 4.  Election of Club, Tennis, Croquet and Junior Tennis Committee Members
There being no contested positions, the vote was taken for all positions at once, and passed unanimously. 
Club committee.

Chair                                            Peter Higgs

Vice Chair                                    Sophie Rutherford  
Director Membership                   Catriona Lischka
Director Club House & Grounds  Rebecca Jones

Social Secretary                          Sarah Walsh

Member Representative              Rosie Allen   
Tennis Committee

Chair of Tennis                           Jonathan Pearson

Men’s Captain                            Jeremy Labram

Ladies’ Captain                           Claire Myatt

Mixed Captain                             Louise Michell

Croquet

Chair                                           Rita Brook

Junior Tennis Committee

Director Junior Tennis                Gillian Kerr
At this point Peter Higgs took the Chair at the meeting. Peter started by thanking Charles and the previous Committee for all their efforts and significant achievements over many years.  He then invited Charles to present the Chairman’s Report.
5. Chairman’s Report - Charles Tyndale-Biscoe 
The report was presented by Charles and it had also been circulated to all members prior to the meeting. 

6. Treasurer’s Report and proposed Subscriptions for 2013-14 - Rachel Anderson
The full Treasurer’s report was circulated to all members prior to the meeting and a copy of the accounts is attached as part of the AGM minutes. The Treasurer presented the accounts and asked members to approve them.  The accounts were approved unanimously.
There was a discussion on financial matters when members present raised the following queries, all of which were noted by the Chair for consideration by the Club Committee:

· Provision of tennis balls: Jenny Ritchie asked that appropriate procedures are in place to ensure a sound process for the purchase, storage and distribution of balls

· Differentials between membership subscriptions:  Anne Traynor asked that the differentials be reviewed, in particular between Peak Advanced and Peak Intermediate

· Joining fee: David Cianfarani asked that the joining fee be reviewed.
The Treasurer requested members’ approval of the following subscriptions for the playing year 2013/4.

Tennis:
	Category
	Current subscription:

2012/13
	Proposed subscription:

2013/14
	% increase



	Peak - Advanced
	£200
	£210
	5.0%

	Peak - Intermediate
	£170
	£180
	5.9%*

	Peak - Improver
	£110
	£120
	9.0%*

	Off-Peak
	£140
	£150
	7.1%*

	Young Adult
	£60
	£65
	8.0%*

	M25/coaches
	£75
	£80
	6.7%*

	Temporary (max. 6 weeks)
	£65
	£70
	7.7%*

	Juniors / Older Minis 
	£38
	£40
	5.2%

	Younger Minis 
	£25
	£25
	0.0%


Croquet: It is proposed that croquet subscriptions are increased by 3% to £155. Croquet is keen to increase recruitment in 2013 and a reduced new joiner subscription of £120 will be introduced with effect from 1 April 2013.  
At this point a vote was taken and the proposed subscriptions were approved unanimously.
7. Tennis Manager’s Report and Tennis Team Captains’ Reports
These were presented by Charles Tyndale-Biscoe, Claire Myatt, Gillian Kerr, and Jonathan Pearson’s report was read by the Chair.  The reports had been circulated to all members in advance of the meeting.

Croquet Section Report - Rita Brook

The report was also circulated to all members prior to the meeting. 

8. Open Forum 
There was a question as to how issues would be raised with the Membership Representative.  The Chair noted that Rosie Allen would ensure that the procedure was made clear to all members.  The following member issues were raised for the Member Representative to follow-up:

· Jonathan Coombs asked if tennis membership numbers were near our capacity limits? 
· Jenny Ritchie hoped that the outreach at Belair Park will continue.

· Alex Renea asked for it to be noted that although midweek intermediate numbers appeared to be low, several peak players play mid week.

· Peter Wright raised the suggestion of a bar levy.  
The meeting closed at 9pm. 
Attached    
The Club accounts for the financial year to 30th September 2012 and note to the Accounts
W.H.C.S. 10.2.13.
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